TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
August 15th, 2022
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam 
Present: Lou Beam, Nathan Chaffee
The Minutes of the Meeting of August 1st, 2022 were unanimously accepted. (Nate/Lou 2-0)
Visitors: 
Old Business:
1. FEMA Update – Virginia had heard from FEMA asking some questions that had been answered before. She wrote back to them – No new communication from FEMA
2. Budget – The Selectmen again discussed how close the budgets would be this year and what could help them stay within the budget. The GOFER funds which we received today of $35,808.37 would help. Lou stated that he would be getting a Highway Committee started in September. Todd has put together a spreadsheet with everything that needs to be done on the roads that the Committee will have to start with. Nate & Lou envision a committee of four or five as it would be an advisor committee.
3. The 5 Town Meeting was held in Alstead last Friday at 4:30 pm. Nate went and said that they were hoping to get a total number of gallons of heating oil or propane together from the 5 Towns and then go to the school to see if they could piggy back on their fuel company. It was pointed out that the school may have already signed a contract with a company and could not add to the amount.
4. Nate stated that he would be working with Doug Beach and Travis from DiBernardo Associates to get the Cemetery pins in. 
5. Getting a modem installed before the election in September was discussed. Unless needed it won’t get done. 
6. Katie Comeau couldn’t get in the August Class to become a Deputy Town Clerk so she’ll probably have to wait until October as school starts in September and she won’t be able to get the time off.

New Business:
1. Signed Orders
2. Signed Payroll
3. Signed 1 abatement for interest on taxes because the tax bill was sent back to the Town. 



Nate made the motion to adjourn at 8:08 pm (Nate/Lou 2-0)

Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie
